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5 May 2025 

File Ref: OIAPR-1274023063-38834 

 
By email:  
 
Tēnā koe  

Request for information 2025-141 

I refer to your request for information dated 30 April 2025, which was received by Greater 
Wellington Regional Council (Greater Wellington) on 30 April 2025. You have requested the 
following: 

• The number of buses with bike racks installed 

• The number deemed non-complaint with Rule  

Greater Wellington’s response follows: 

There are 474 buses on the Metlink fleet fitted with bike racks, of these buses 119 were 
considered uncompliant and in need of modification to be compliant with the Land Transport 
Rule: Vehicle Lighting 2004.  

We are working with operators to return the bike racks to service on 01 July 2025.  

If you have any concerns with the decision(s) referred to in this letter, you have the right to 
request an investigation and review by the Ombudsman under section 27(3) of the Local 
Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987.  

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information 
requests where appropriate. Our response to your request will be published shortly on Greater 
Wellington’s website with your personal information removed. 

Nāku iti noa, nā 
 
 
 
Samantha Gain 
Kaiwhakahaere Matua Waka-ā-atea | Group Manager Metlink 
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